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Summary of the meeting of April 27, 2010

The Chair, Ambassador Virgilio Alcantara, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic to the OAS, declared the Committee meeting open and submitted the order of business, document CP/CAAP-3054/10 rev. 1, for consideration.  There being no comments by the delegations, the order of business was adopted without changes.

1. Report on the foundations, civil society organizations, and other private entities that execute projects using specific funds, and details of their areas of activity

The report was presented pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 1 (XXXVIII-E/09), which requests, in its operative paragraph III.A.12., that the General Secretariat continue providing to the CAAP a report on the foundations, civil society organizations, and other private entities that carry out projects with specific funds, and to provide details on their areas of activity, including work carried out by the Secretariat for External Relations that forges cooperation between the Organization and these private entities.
A brief introduction to the topic was presented by Mr. Adam Blackwell, Secretary for External Relations and was circulated as document CP/CAAP-3053/10 add. 4. In addition, Mr. Blackwell also presented the activities of the Museum of the Americas, which circulated as CP/CAAP-3053/10 add. 3.
The reports on the Pan-American Development Foundation (CP/CAAP-3053/10), the Young Americas Business Trust (CP/CAAP-3053/10 add. 1) and the Trust for the Americas (CP/CAAP-3053/10 add. 2 rev. 1) were presented respectively by Mr. John Sanbrailo, Executive Director of PADF, Mr. Roy Thomasson, Chief Executive Officer of YABT, and Ms. Linda Eddleman, Executive Director of the Trust for the Americas. 

Delegations took the floor to thank the presenters for their reports as well as for the activities that each of the areas undertakes, and highlighted the important initiatives and the impact that these have in the Member States. 

The delegation of Canada suggested that for the future there be more focus on the functions of management, including information on the total budget, personnel aspects, results achieved, etc. The delegate of Canada also mentioned the scope of the activities and the limited budget that the organizations have to be able to carry out a wide range of activities. The delegations of the Dominican Republic, Grenada, Guyana, the United States, Barbados, Saint Kitts and Nevis, and Saint Lucia highlighted the important work that these organizations carry out in their different areas of activities.  Several delegations also underscored the important work that these organizations undertake in capacity-building and in the assistance provided to the most marginalized sectors. 
The Secretary for External Relations indicated that the last few years have been difficult years in terms of fundraising, but that these organizations have remained receiving external funding – which is a testament to the quality of the work undertaken.  Mr. Blackwell also indicated that one of the current challenges is to be able to hold a meeting of all the Boards of the different foundations, in order to be able to work closer together and find opportunities to harmonize and reduce costs.  Ms. Eddleman underscored that the Trust has a multiplier effect on the funds received from the OAS Regular Fund.  Mr. Sanbrailo indicated that the PADF’s Board of Trustees reviews every 6 months the specific objectives and outcomes being achieved by the specific programs. Mr. Sanbrailo also made reference to the multiplier effect, and indicated that the purpose is to be a complement to be able to raise funding from private donors.  Mr. Thomasson, from the YABT, indicated that the funds that they receive are modest, but that the impact is very significant, and underscored that even though some of the work that the foundations undertake seems to be similar; in reality they are very complimentary. 
The Committee agreed to take note of the presentations delivered by the Secretariat for External Relations and the Museum of the Americas, the Pan-American Development Foundation, the Young Americas Business Trust, and the Trust for the Americas and their written reports, as well as comments by Member States. 

2. Presentation of the compendium of groups of mandates by pillars and subpillars 
Mr. Ricardo Graziano, Director of the Department of Planning and Evaluation of the Secretariat for Administration and Finance presented the compendium of groups of mandates by pillars and subpillars (document CP/CAAP-3055/10) as well as an updated glossary of subpillars (document CP/CAAP-3056/10).  A summary of his remarks and comments were distributed after the meeting as document CP/CAAP/INF.32/10. 


The delegation of the United States requested that the Secretariat provide delegations with a visual presentation on the process, and also sought clarification on the time frame for providing feedback and when the final product is expected to be presented. The delegation of Mexico also requested that the Secretariat provide a written document on the steps ahead on the information and development of the instruments for managing mandates. 

Several delegations expressed their concern about the separation of one of the pillars (Democracy and Governance) into two separate pillars, and requested that the Secretariat provide further clarification on this, as well as the justification for this separation and the impact that this would have on the process that had been already started by CAAP and its Working Group.  Mr. Graziano clarified that the ultimate decision to split this pillar is to be done by the political bodies and that this idea of dividing one of the pillars was a suggestion that resulted from the interaction and conversations with the Secretaries. Nevertheless, Mr. Graziano indicated that this would be ultimately the decision of Member States. In addition, Mr. Graziano explained that it is merely a classification change, and that it wouldn’t have an impact on the budget or on the priority-setting process undertaken by Member States. 
The Committee agreed to take note of the presentation by Mr. Graziano as well as comments by Member States, and the requests for additional information from Member States.  

3. Other business

The Chair of CAAP reminded delegations to present candidacies for the vacancy in the Board of External Auditors; election to take place in Lima during the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly.  The Chair also reminded Member States to submit the results of the priority-setting exercise, as there are still 9 Member States whose results have not yet been submitted. 
The delegation of Venezuela requested clarification on the status of the implementation of resolution CP/Res.965. The Chair explained the agreement reached by the regional coordinators and the Chair of the Permanente Council and indicated that this item would be discussed by the Permanente Council in its next session. 

On this item Ambassador Almaguer explained the process of costing resolutions and indicated the time frame in which these resolutions have been costed. Ambassador Almaguer indicated that the process of costing resolutions continues forward.  On the process of auditing, Ambassador Almaguer indicated that the Secretariat will be receiving final audit reports and that these are to be presented to the Permanent Council on May 6th. 
In addition, the Secretary for Administration and Finance also indicated that the Secretary General would be presenting to the Permanent Council on May 6th scenarios for the financing of the 2011 budget of the Organization. 

In response to the comments made by the Secretary for Administration and Finance, several delegations made reference to the costing of the resolutions, and requested that the information on the costing process be provided to Member States as information (the tracking of the costing of resolutions). 

To finalize the meeting, the Chair informed delegations that he and the Vice Chairs of CAAP met with the Board of External Auditors to talk what CAAP was doing in terms of the Organization’s budget deficit.  The Chair informed delegations that the message that the members of the Board transmitted to the CAAP directives was that Member States need to make decisions immediately and urgently to address this budget shortfall. 
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